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INTRODUCTION

Since the last annual general mesting, the Centre has expanded,
changed, developed - it's difficult to write an annual report
as pach month has besn different, has included more activities
and more problems, Howsver, the main area of anguish has

remained pretty constant - premises. More about this later.
, : }
CALENDAR OF EVENTS
July 1581 Annual General Meeting
Helen replaces Brad as part-time co-ordinator
. . Summer Playscheme :
August 1981 - Annual Closure
September. to November 1981 Getting 80 Sandringham Road.tbgathar
October 1981 Partnership agree to fund a 2nd worker
Novembar 1981 - Ongoing activities start at 80.
Half-term playschems
December 1981 _ Under-fives playschems
’ Christmas party
January 1982 Manpower Services CEP scheme approved
April 1982 Nina starts working
May 1982 ; Liz Manju and Dee start wark (CEP schems )
6 July 1982 Carol, Annette and Ingrid start(CEP)
‘ D of E agree we can spend £93,000 to
buy and convert 68 Sandringham Road
Hackney Borough Council agree that
112 Greenwood Road be available as
temporary premises.
1
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Manpowst Services Community Entgrprise Programme

'ﬂgﬂJU= " I really enjoy our sessions with mothers and child
- nice to sse hou children play together. It brings togethe:

2,

In Janusry 1982, we received approval to be the sponsors of this
programme. Manpowsr Services fund the wages of 6 full-tims workers -
2 for under-fives; 2 for over-fives; an admin/outreach person
and a supervisor. It also provides some running costs., The
workers can be employed for one year only and they have teo
have been unemployed for & ysar previously = it's a scheme to
reduce the unemployment figures. The workers are supposed to
receive training, which presumably is to compensate them for the
low wagss thsy receive. )
. N\
We hope to find the funding 'to continue to employ these workers
at the end of the scheme, but of course, there's no certainty of
thise

The schems also involves a lot of administration and book—kseping
and certain other constraints. On the other hand, it has .
enabled the Centre to expand and we ars committed fo trying to
improve the working conditions of the workers as far as possible.

UNDER=-FIVES

LIZ: "The under~fives part of th:. Dalston Children's Centrs is far more than
just a mothers and toddlers club or a playgroup. It is someshere

for mothers with children up to five years to go to as often

as they wish, once a wsek or svery day. The Centre is open

Monday to Friday 10am to 2pm and Saturday from 10am teo 1pm. We hops that the
children provides a relaxed atmosphers for the children to play

in and for the mothers to get to know one another.

Our average attendance is about 15 children per day and our

facilities are two rooms with a garden. The children can do 3

any number of things - painting, printing, glueing, sticking, and havs

lego, jigsaws, playdough, sand, watsr and also stories and musical instruments

We also try to go on outings once a month at least - this year we have gone to
the seasids which was a cold, windy day but which we all enjoyed. Use've
visited the zoo, gone to the baby-bounce and swimming; we'va vsited the
Indian exhibition, and both the local farm and the holloway farm. Also
someone from Dalston Library comes once a fortnight and rsads stories to
the children; alsoc we go to Dalston Library with the children to borrow toys.

from differet backgrounds, cultures, probleme. It jus that
e ' el 2 : o J - o= :
e " : 1 e . 1 I " 4
} - ; 4 T ' m 1
Fiene e o ‘ ;
= -.? I-II::.‘I""I‘ ) :
g e : 5‘... -oo;fs



%

anel3

mothers too need a place where they can come away from their own environemnt,
where they are surrounded by constant reminders of household chores.”
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Rosemary who is a mother using the Centre drew the picture on the page before.

Karen, another user; says, ® 1 live just doun the road and have four
children. I come to the entre because Kevin gete bored
at home, there's' no compnay for him there during the day. It's just
somewhere different For him to go, we gat out of our kitchen for a
while; you can have & cup of coffee and a natter. The workers are
friendly and you come into & nice relaxed atmosphere - most of the time!
What would I do without the Centre? Well, what would I do? Where would I go,
whera would I take Kevin on a rainy morning when he's drivning me beserk?
You can't visit your friends svery morning.”
L {
Susen has & 19 months daughter called Lauren. W 1 started coming here
last week. I saw.-evaryons coming in all the time and a bit about it in the
Hackney Gazette so I thought 1'd coms and - ses what it was lika.
1 think it's goo here really, it's somswhers for Leuren to go, we haven’t
any femily in the area so we're just stuck at home all the time. 1 just live |
a few doors away, so it's sasy and near for me to coms. "

¥
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AF TER=SCHOOL_CLUB

In September Ingrid and Annatts will be running a daily after-school club for
school-ags children. This programme is being planned in more detail now.

FAHHIH RO
UNDER-F IVES DANCE

During the year we have run several sessions of dance for under-fives -~ we hal
amployed different sesaional workers out of our running costs. We think danct
important becauses it's nice for children to learn to use

their bodies in creative ways, and sspecially for boys, it's nice

to have physical activities that are away from traditional boys areas.
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16 gensral, bsen well-attended; and it has been nioce

The classes have,
from othsr nurseries and play—-groups.

to have had visitors

There have bean problems, mainly with premises. The classes have to be in

© St Mark's Church Hall, which isn't particulerly suitable. The New Hall
would be nicer, as tha floor is better and the room looks out onto

tha garden; howsver this hall isn't available for use by
children. The classes have now stopped until September. Several parents have asket

ug to run clesses for older children on Saturday mornings and ue hope to
be able to do that in the autumn.

S P
UNDER=F IVES THEATRE

GLAA gave us a grant to run &
ware in the Church Hall and a

Again, most of the shouw

n under~fives theatre season.
longe.

gain a lot of nurseriss and playgroups came 2
Some performances Were putstandingy some embarrassing. In particdlar,

we had a Judy and Punch show, which most women in the audiance found

very offensive., We nouw feel that even if the performer says

there is no violence to women in the show, the whole story & :

of Judy and Punch is so violsnce-orientated that jtts best if we don't

ghow it.

ng — TheatreKit's "In ONG BaTesss™ They blew up

a huge inflatable "grain” that children could actually

walk into - each section represented a part of the brain and
activitiss especially designed for children with disabilities

took place inside. 1t was amezing to see hou this company

worked in a flexible manner, ad justing their work to

the different children whom we jnvited - from an ordinary

nurssry, the Huddlestone Centre for Handicapped Children, Ickborough

Special School and an ordinery Primary School.

GLAR héhe now renewed our theairs grant and we shall be putting
on shows now about every three wasks. e are trying to find
shows which are consciously anti-racist, anti-sexist or dealing

with other important issues. we've discovered a great lack
of performances which meet our criteria and would welcoma help in finding somal

One show was very excitdl
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SATURDAY MORNING DROP-—IN SESSIONS

Qut of our running costs and the additional monsy made

available before Nina was appointed, we run Saturday morning

sessions for children up to the age of 9. For a time, we employed

musiciane to do music with the children too. We now find, however, that

the majority of the children who use the Cgntre on Saturday mornings

are aged under five. It's clear that a lot of mothers would like te be

able to leave their children while they do their wesk-end shopping down

the market. It's a pity ~ we really can't offer this facility because
s i

pur premises are too small and we haven't snough money to employ

gnough sessiocnal workers.

FRHHHFHFIIIE RN

OTHER CLASSES _fOR SCHOOL=AGE CHILDREN

e e e B S et

Using our rupning costs and the additional money made available before the
appointment of Nina, we have run series of classes and courses

for school-age children. Music, yogs, juggling and acrobatics and
photogarphy are examples. Again, the problem has been lack of money

to emply sessional workers on a long-term basis and lack of premises.

In September, hopsfully we shall be able to incorporate special activities
of these sorts with the after—school club.

FH R HHHIHIHEOEO R
GIRLS!' NIGHT

We financed this series with money made available before the appointment of
Nina. Women from Lenthall Road worked on the sessions, Becky _

organised them, made a lot of contacts, Lynne drove - thank you Becky and
Harriet and Sue and Lynna. Thay write about the nights on the next page,
but one point they don't ention is the fact that we felt it was very
important to provide transport home after the sessions, taking into accountf
how unsafe the streets are for women of all ages. Ue used Hackney
Under-Fives mini bus and only had to pay for petrol and the driver, and yet
that of couse increased quite dramatically our budget for the sessions.

GiIRLS
NMIGHTS
ARE
SR
.4
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GIRLSNIGHTS

The girls nights began over three months ago. We organised activities-based
sessions ONe evening a week, aimed at young women 10 - 15 years old. We

wanted to give them the space to hang around and do what they wanted and also
the opportunity to do a variety of activities, The activities ranged from
disco-dancing to juggling and sglf-defence, and we went on a few outings €.8.
kiteflying in Hampstead Heath and to see a play by youug women at Clissold

Park School.« : - '

There was alot of response ;o the sessions and some nights there was an
attendance of about 20. Throughout the sessions the young women said that they
appreciated the atmosphere, We felt that it was not necessarily the activities
that were so important, put the feeling there was because the group was all
women. . '

'The boys would think you were mad if you messed around like this at the
club.' =~ Jeanette.

We had problems with premises as none were ideal. We used 80 Sandringham
Road, St. Marks Church Hall and Centreprise, but each had its drawbacks. We
felt that we peeded more space = ideally two rooms. One'wbere-youna women
could come to talk and listen to records and another for those wanting to do
specific activities, It also didn't help having to move around so much
and it never felt as if it was oﬁr room to have as we wanted.

Unfortunately money has run out, We are registered with the Youth Office as &
club, and we will be applying for gegsional hours in September and making

applications for equipment,

WW

COURSES_FOR WOMEN !

uWe are a Centre for Children. And yet, you can't talk about the needs of
children without thinking about the people who are responsible for
children - which is mainly women. Ue want to be able to provide space for
women to be without their children for a whilej and we want to be able

to provide activities that otherwise would be difficult for women with
children to get to. Hackney Adult Education have financed several COUrsSes
for women = women and health, housshold repairs, photography, alternative
health for women salf-defence and movement/relaxation. Some of these
classes have had to close because not gnough women enrolled. Ue are unsure
-why this happens; we only arrange classes that women have said they want.
Maybe some of the reason is that some courses have been very short = six
weeks. If you miss the first couple for some reason, the course is almost

o



e —— i i T

vas/D
half-finished and it 'may not ssem worthwhile to attend.

Carol from the alternative health courss writes, " we've met regularly
on Wednesday evenings to discuss alternative approaches to health. We*Ve
had sessions on hypnosis, acupuncture, homeopathy, intuitive massage,
shiatzu massage, alexander technique, aromotherapy, bachremedies..

We've worked with a mixture of teaching, discussion and somaetimes, -
practical sessions and have tried to find ways of integrating

what we've learnt intec our ouwn lives and our childrens.

Central to our approach has been the knowlege that it'e ourselves who do
the healing and we've looked at how different therapies ;

can actually help this healing process. we've contrasted this with the
approach of straight medetine and have relied a lot on our ouwn
expariences and knoulege about ourselves.”

Anna writes about photography, ™ The idea for the Centre's darkroom

grew out of my own sanse of frustration at the lack of fecilitiss for adults
caring for young children and from conversations with other women who had
similar fselings.

The long=-tepm aim is to have & permanent darkroom as part of a permanent
Children's entre which will be easily available

for different groups to use, i. e. adults who are looking after young chil
during the day whilst their children use the creche, gldar children and
their adults could use it @ ter school. It could also be used for specific
projects like book-making workshops, as an activity on playschemes and for
printing publicity for the Centre, The aim is to have a ussrs group

who will take reszonsability for the darkroom on certain- days, in conjunctia
with open workshops so it will slways be accessible to nsu
people. y

The present temporary darkroom has been set up at Sa Sandringham Road
with thsaid of a grant from Partnership Underspend. So far it has been
used for playschems, and for bookmaking workshops. Also since
February, I have been running workshops once a week in basic darkroom
techniques. The workshops have been quite successful with about 15
women enrolled this term. Some women come pccasionally to print
particular pictures they want, others coms to build up their ¢
printing skill. The children are able to use 80 Sandringham Road as 3
a creches "

We'd particularly like to hslp Maureen Taylor from Hackney Adult Education
for all her help; she's been incredibly patient, warm, organised and support.
of use.

L

LESBIAN MOTHERS

We organised a half-day meeting for lasbian mothers and their children in
May. Carol writes, " Ue wanted to discuss what we'd like for ourselves

«e/10
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and our children. Lesbians face the oppression of all women in very
direct and brutal wayse. To be a lesbian is to risk losing custody of
children and to face contempt as well as physical attacks. While we may
be out with our friends, many of us feel we have to hise our
lesbianism at our childran's school, from neighbours, with doctors and
other professionals. Following the meeting, we have organised a summer
holiday for lesbians and children at @& women's holiday home in Wales. b
also hope to have regular socials for lesbians and our children when we
have premises with mora space for this. "

me*****
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PLAYSC S

We ran a playscheme for four weoeks last summer, for tuo weeks at
Easter, for a few days at half~term and for under-fives at Christmas
Easter. Thers will be 2 three-ueel scheme this summel. The schemes
(we call them “playacreams“) are aluays well-attended and it's clear
we meet a very obvious need. Particular thanks to Val for all her
help. I know it sounds boring, but the biggest problem again is premises -
we have to run the schemes in the Church Hall, which is very expensive;
there is no storage; we have to clear up at the end of every day;

thers is no outside space for gamas, picnics and so on3 it's aleo
difficult to make sucl a large space inviting. We hope that in the
future, other suitable premises will become available.

Wetlve tried to make sure that we work against sexism and raciem

during the schemes = for example, w8 don't want to encourage tha girls to
be "nurses" and the boys nyarriors" when acting out plays (which is

whet did happen once, unfortunately) We employ women workers now, so that
boys can see that womsn can arrange all sorts of activitiss, not just
traditional feminine ones.

We have tried to ensure that sessional workers employed as play lpaders have
pgen involved in the planning of schemes; and we try and have regular meetings
to diecuss houw things are goinge We nead to learn from our experiences; we
don't want to have a split between thoss who "organise"and those who "do" the
worke .

done

during
Ensiey 2
plam (ot
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PRACTICAL DETAILS
1, Uorkers
We are now 8 workers and we alsc employ some sessional workerse ‘We've grown
guickly and we are still sorting out how we all communicate information
and work in a supportive, creative way. One of the problems again is premisﬁ
the office wheres Nina, Hslen, Dee and Carol work is down the road from

the other workers and this geocgraphy emphasises the difference bstween

the women who work with children and those who work with typewriters and

grant epplication forme. Another problem is that we are funded from

different sources; we don't all receive the sams salaries;

the CEP workers have, for Manpwer Services, to work in a hierarchical way.

Another problem is how can you involve sessional workers in decision-making?
_ KBT'E : ay -afte n.~ can you expect a worker 1

is paid for only one hour a week to attend e weekly three~hour

mesting? Ue have a2 minutes book -and s saisnaluorkers are invited to P

the meetings; we're not sure how else we can improve the situation, but we a
talking. UWe =im to discuss net only organisation, but also the

politics behind what we de and why. For example, wa are uery critical of b
views that see some mothers as "inadequate"” and instead we pelieve it'S

the world outside, its values, prejudices, material disadvet=geS

ete that are at fault. UWe try to intearate our feminist politics

with all our worke

Our area has a high proportion of afro-caribbeen, and asian

residente and we belisve it's important that a high proportion of

our workere ars black so that uwe can be, as a whola, responsive to issues
concerning our lives like racism sexism etc.

2 U teers and placemaents

This year, Shona, a full-time student was on placemsnt with us for a years

She was doing research intao women's needs in the srsa. She helped us a lot =

I:gﬁiispinsible_fur_punning an under-fives session a week and spent a lot of
«ing to mothers and other users of the Centre. Unfortunately, for ‘£

personal reasons she was unable to complete her year with us.

" ‘Annette has helped us ragulerly on Saturday mornings as part of her

. .% .2 ether placements from Hackney College ptoved lass successful. It becams ¢l
T that we are not in a position-to be able to. suparvise students who need I

Duke of Edinburgh's awarde ‘Barbara- has'started to help with the undar«fivas%
on llednesday mornings. : ' — i

a lot of support angfﬁhn_gxgindt uaeq’ﬁﬁ“ﬁu:k&n%;independently. !
But we are always pleased when paopla‘df?er to help - we need

to meet them to discuss the aims of ‘the Centre and to define precisely
the areas of work we need help withe One area particularly we need help
with now is drivers — if anyone ig prepared to drive mini-buses with ue,
we'd be plensed to hear from them.

- ——
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u Community’

and t

We are in contact with a lot of other local organisations and volontary
groups. UWe'vg received a lot of help and encouragementfrom Hackney
Under~Fives, ackney Play Association Hackney Community

Action amuso bn. We're also in contact with the local schoole and nurseries,

A lot of very local psople use the Centre; we've noticed that for certain
activities, people have come from further afield and we nsed

to'discuss this matter further - do we only let people in through the door if
they have .a Dalston addraa??_ ‘

We know the mothers of tﬁa‘under—fiuas who use the Centre - we are less in
touch with the parents of older children. "Hopefully this will be remedied when
Ingrid, Carcl and Annette start their club.

We want people who uss the Centrs to be more involved in the decision-making. Ue
are drawing up a users procedure so that if a child or a parent is’

dissatisfied about anything, they know exactly who to contact

about it and how to try and get it sorted ocut. Mestings ars often

alienating - we need to find new ways of including users in

the decision-making processes, within the framework of our aims.

In addition to organising activities ourselves, we want the Cantre to be used as
a resource by other groups who fit within our aims; we'd like to hear

from groups or individuals who would like our support in doing

thise.

Premises

This has been the major area of concern this year, Eriefly:-

New Islington and Hackney Housing Association let us have a short-life

licence on 80 Sandringham Road., We've been sharing the property

with SAHARA which has not been without problems. The space was very small;

we didn't have hot waters no toilsts on our floor;

the garden was full of rubbish for much of the year, and enyway, there

wasn't direct access. Nevertheless it did mean that there wes a space for our
children's activities. The licence ran out earlier this year; we have been
persuading New Islington and Hackney to extend it ever since which they have
done several times -~ many, many thanks.

The shop in Sandringham Road offered by Hackney Barcugh Council as our
permenent premises proved impossible = works wgre estimated to be very
costly and the available spacs would have been too small,

We therfore decided to look for a property and apply for the money to buy and
convert it ourselves. We found 68 Sandringham Road, had it survayed and plans

————
-—..':.!.__ =
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drawn up and costed. Hackney agreed the monsy should i
be made available; it had to be cleared with the Department of the
Environment. They took months and months to decide.

By June 1962, we were frantic with worry = atill no news
from the D of E; licence running out at the end of July = literally
nowhers for us to go.

We took the decieion to stop all other non-urgent office work and epend the t
campaigning for temporary premises and we all worked incredibly hard on this.

Hackney Borough Council has nou offered 112 Greenwood Road as our
temporary  premises and made grants available for us to do essential .
conversion worke. Thank gou. 1t should be ready at the beginning of Septembe

Meanwhile the D of E finally made up their minds and agreed to grant us £93,0
We wers euphoric. But that didn't last - shortly after, we discovered

that 68 had just been sold. We had been told that we were not allowed to ne
for the purchase ourselvas; the borough’valuer who shedld have done it had
been informed thaet the house was on the open market. Ue are dismayed by

_the inefficiency of Council officials on this matter; it seems however

hat we can still use the monsy to but somswhere slsa, although this still
needs confirmation in writing. '

These ars the facts — they don't describe how demoralising it has been
for the workers and users of the Centre. Uhat was the point of '
thinking about what activitiss we wanted to organise when we weran't sure
whether we'd be out on the street naxt month? Time and time again, we've bee
blocked by lack of premises. It's heartbreaking to imagine what the
Centre could have been doing nouw if we'd been able to lavish the energy on it
that has gone into hassling about premises. . ‘

1t seems now however that the pressurs is off, at leat for a while. e f
have somewhere to go next manth, we have money for parmanent premises.
We'd like to thank all those people who helped us through this nerve-racking

in particular, Marilyn Lowi, Brian Weller and Martin Whitfisld.
: !

g E L EEEEALELEELEEFEELLEL

We have received financial support from the followingi- ‘1
Hackney Boruugh Council
Hackney Adult Education \ (
GLC
GLAA
Pastnership
MmsC
Sainsbury's
Marke and Spsncers
F

‘We'd like to thank them.

We're applying for charitable status at the moment. r
Running costs will no doubt increase when we get into our larger building; t
will mean thset we will be able to amploy fewer sessional workers.
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We are making fuether graht applications at the moment - what we nsed
_ more than anything is long-term salary funding; but we also need
money for books, a washing machine, fridge, drier, tools, nice furniturs,

toyl R L




§
CONCLUSION

We know that the Centre helps to meet a great need in the area.

We have so many ideas about things we'd like to do over the next year. e
know we will not be able to do all of them; we know we'll never be able to
do more than scratch at ths surface of all the nesds in the area
especially at a time when savage cuts and inflation mean that

bad housing, lack of childcare provison, & poor health service,
unemployment etc etc etc put intolerable stpains on most paple who

live around here., We strongly baliesve that people should have a say

in what is provided for them and that they have a right to a dacent life.
We are a volontary organisation; we don't want to be providing, at low
cost, a sop to what péup;a_faally want and need. 2y '

Over the next year, our activities are still going to ba limited

by lack of proper premises and lack of proper funding; but in the meantime, -k
we are building up a great deal of knowlege, a lot of contacts, a much better |’
understanding of how our Centre will bs in the future,. :

WORKERS AT THE CENTRE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE ®
Annette Sylvsster Anne Thorne

Carol Jones ?rad Kress

Dee Adams e arol Ackroyd

Elizabet Khan Jilly Sharpe

Helen Broun - Sandra Shears

Ingrid Pollard
Man ju Mukher jee
Nina Nissen

It would be impossible to list all the psopls who haua?elpad “worked with
us this year; w have mentioned some during the rest of this report, but would 1like
to thank thgm all- and the following specially here:-

Carla, fnne, Susy, Kathy, Hazel, Polly, Carrie, Barbara, Annatte, Laaiay, -~
John, Folo, Juan, Fish, Khris, Leslsy, Elaine '

Phetogrmphs:  Lewitats @orud Bevicshop,
Rar Fopr.

e Shandn ¢ i
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